
 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
4601 N. Monroe Street  Spokane, Washington 99205-1295  (509) 329-3400 

September 2, 2022 
 
 
 
Randy Russell PH.D. 
Superintendent 
Freeman School District 358 
15001 South Jackson Road 
Rockford, Washington 99030 
 
RE:  Permit Submittal Not Received for NPDES Permit WA0045403 
 
Dear Randy Russell: 
 
This letter is to remind you of a past due permit submittal that needs attention. The Summary 
of Permit Report Submittals specifically lists required permit submittals during the current 
permit cycle and their due dates. The following submittal is late: 
 
Submittal: Operator Certification Renewal Card  Due Date: 5/15/2022  Status: Not received 
 
Each late submittal constitutes a separate violation of the permit. Ecology wants to make sure 
you are aware of the violations and to help your facility stay in compliance with the limits, 
monitoring requirements, and conditions of the Freeman School District NPDES permit. 
 
Please contact me if you need assistance with the WebPortal. I am more than happy to answer 
questions or assist you with the upload of the report online into WQWebSubmittals. 
 
Please contact Andy O’Neill at (509) 710-3676 if you need technical assistance or contact Lucy 
Peterschmidt, permit manager at (509) 413-6198 for all other questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Shara Joy 
Water Quality Program 
Eastern Regional Office 
 
SJ:sj 
cc.  Kirk Lally, Freeman School District 358 
 Lucy Peterschmidt, PE, WQP Permit Manager, Ecology Eastern Region 
 Rob Buchert, WQP Senior Compliance Specialist, Ecology Eastern Region 
 Art Jenkins, PE, WQP Permit Unit Supervisor, Ecology Eastern Region 


